MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th APRIL 2017

INTRODUCTION

Ken Thorpe introduced himself as the new Chairman and gave recognition to Alf for his efforts and hopefully will do as good as Alf in guiding the Society. Both Ken and Alf have similar nautical history and experience and as such will give it his best.
APOLOGIES

Were received from Paul Beardshaw, Chris Hobbs, John Sowersby, Mike Birch.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the February 2017 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

The electric power sockets under the veranda have now been completed, and also Northern Powergrid have completed their works and are finished on site.
The Scale Captain post that was vacant has been filled by Steve Booth.

TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer read out the financial report for the month, with 156 Full members and 33 Juniors, 62% in the E R. Income of £4270 from memberships and total expenses £5156 including Tree Pruning. Leaving the Society in good financial standing.
EVENTS

Although the Events and Publicity Officer was in attendance the Chairman gave a report of the events, all went well in the previous NADS events on 19th March and 2nd April and being the usual hooligan self.

The Club Sunday on the 9th April for Club 500's and Springers, it was also mentioned that the Club 500's starting times have been changed to run at 11 o'clock 12 o'clock and 1 o'clock as Chris Hobbs thought that previously Club 500's were hogging the lake.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman reported that the Committee are seeking a quote to have the front facing and sides of the East and West row of trees trimmed with hope for North and South rows of trees being worked on later in the year.

The spoil waste was a no go to be moved off site however the site will be cleared and tidied up and that a quote for a digger from Mark Proctor will be obtained by Ian Phillips, the work will be carried out by Anthony Smith on various sections around the truck track, quarry area and behind the back of the harbour.

Elaine has requested for a new cooler and a wooden tray to hold and store the Bain Marie as the cardboard box she has for it is broken, measurements for it will be taken and possibly Geoff Figgett could do this.
It had been noticed that the microwave had been left in a mess and that some cups had gone missing, new cups will be sourced to replace the missing ones and would like to remind members that if a mess is made to clean up after themselves.

The Chairman also mentioned that we are still having a "rubbish" issue, the buckets with sand in are for the disposal of lipo batteries only, all rubbish should be taken home and disposed of. If you smoke use a tin and for ash and cigarette ends. There is a designated smoking bin with a false bottom in the designated smoking area, it has been emptied and is not to be used for general waste. 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS CONT'D

The Chairman also stated that if any member sees rubbish that may not be theirs to please pick it up and take it home to keep the land clear of debris.

It was asked if picnic tables could be placed near the harbour though this wasn't possible due to the cesspit, sewerage pipes and other piping and cables.

The Chairman informed that currently the committee is full and there are no spaces for a truck representative, at the moment Ian Yates speaks on behalf of the truckers. The Constitution will have to be changed to allow the truck section to have a designated representative on the committee which will be done at the next AGM.

The Chairman would like to thank Arthur Pickering and Brian Bennett for all their work in tidying the kitchen up and maintaining the cleaning.

Gordon Bassett informed that there will be a display held at Good Fellowship Inn and if any truckers would like to hold a display there. Following on from this boats will also be welcomed to be on display. 

Ian Phillips has two forms left for Driffield if anyone is interested, 11 people so far are wanting to go but forms need to be handed back to Ian no later than by the next meeting so they can be posted off in time.

The Chairman mentioned that he will be meeting up with someone from the IPMS where we could be invited to again and says that we could do with the lake if possible. 
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